
 

 
 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 
DIVISION OF HEALTH SERVICE REGULATION 

 

ROY COOPER MANDY COHEN, MD, MPH 
GOVERNOR SECRETARY 
 

 MARK PAYNE 
 DIRECTOR 

RADIATION PROTECTION SECTION 
WWW.NCRADIATION.NET 

 TEL 919-814-2250  
LOCATION: 5505 CREEDMOOR RD • RALEIGH, NC 27612 

MAILING ADDRESS: 1645 MAIL SERVICE CENTER • RALEIGH, NC 27699-1600 
AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY / AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYER 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:    North Carolina Registered and Licensed Facilities 
 
FROM:   Radiation Protection Section (RPS) 
 
DATE:    August 11, 2006 
 
SUBJECT:   Denied Access to Perform Inspections 
 
RE:  G.S.  104E-11. Inspections, agreements, and educational programs. 
 
(a) Authorized representatives for the Department shall have the authority to enter upon any public or 
private property, other than a private dwelling, at all reasonable times for the purpose of determining 
compliance with the provisions of the Chapter and rules, regulations and standards adopted hereunder.  
 
There are more than 14,000 regulated facilities in the state of North Carolina that must be inspected on a 
standard frequency determined by the internal policies of RPS.  Due to the sheer number and the geographical 
location of these facilities it is difficult to schedule inspections; therefore the policy of RPS is not to schedule 
inspections.  The goal of this agency is to enter the facility and perform the required inspection as quickly and 
unobtrusively as possible.  
 
The statute gives RPS the authority to enter a facility to perform inspections during reasonable times.  
Reasonable times are considered to be the operating hours of Monday through Friday between 8:00 a.m. and 
5:00 p.m.  When you registered with our agency, you agreed to afford RPS the opportunity to inspect your 
facility during reasonable times.   In the event that an inspector is denied access during reasonable times, we 
will seek an administrative search warrant to perform the required inspection.    
 
The ultimate goal of RPS is to foster and maintain a cooperative working relationship with our regulated 
community.  While we recognize that facilities have busy schedules, our agency strives to be efficient and 
effective with our resources in order to fulfill the responsibilities to the citizens of North Carolina.  
 
 


